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August 7, 2019

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Town Council was called to order at 7:00pm with the following members
present: Mayor Ken Lord, Assistant Mayor Barry Levey, Council Members Gina Ellis, and Matt Hull and Town
Administrator Rick Bishop.

The minutes for July, 2019 and the July 31, 2019 workshop were read and approved.

General Fund report was $234,182.87

Mayor Lord noted the announcements listed on the agenda.

Mr. Levey relayed the Community Deputy report from Deputy Tracey Peyton.

Plans for the property at 15 S. Main St. were discussed. It was noted an agreement between Romano Contracting
and the Town for Romano’s use of the property for material and equipment storage needs to be completed.

Discussion centered around what Romano could do for the Town in exchange for the use of the property.

Mr. Bishop said he is waiting for an update from Potomac Edison on the status of the pedestrian lighting in
Stonecrest.

The Taylor Drive paving project was discussed. Mr. Levey questioned why no other areas needing paving were on
the bid specs. Mr. Bishop said this was the first area and others will be paved over the next few years. Mr. Bishop
would put the project out to bid.

Mr. Levey noted that a proposal from Tele Plus for additional cameras in the park and an upgrade to the recorder
has been received, but it needs further review. Mayor Lord noted that cameras at the water tank site would be

beneficial. Mr. Levey suggested that there might be email exchanges regarding the details of the proposal.

Ms. Ellis noted that there is no street number on Town Hall or the Post Office. Mr. Bishop would get a number added
to Town Hall.

Mr. Levey asked if the video produced by James Favata was in Town Hall. Mr. Bishop said yes.



Mr. Levey asked about the letter stating that Washington County owns and is responsible for Mt. Hebron Rd. Mr.
Bishop said the letter would be located and the County would be contacted.

Mr. Lord asked about a fence being put up around the spring house. It has not been installed.

Mr. Hull asked about getting rid of the pipe stored near the spring house. He was told that if he could find a taker to
have them get it.

Sue Gemeny noted a conversation she had with Wash. Co. Commission President Jeff Cline about the Keedysville
Community Center.

Ms. Gemeny spoke about the Heart of the Civil War Heritage Area mini-grant for the Pry Quilt restoration. Mr.
Bishop would assist her.

Meeting adjourned at 7:59pm.
Submitted,

Richard Bishop

Town Administrator



